TOWN COUNCIL MEETING July 16, 2018

The Town Council met July 16, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:

Mayor Hight Glenn Littleton Marvin Crumpton Marilyn Collins Neil Benson Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Council Member Crumpton gave the invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from July 2, 2018.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the Council Minutes from July 2, 2018 as presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

New Business

Fire Chief Position. Mayor Hight stated he had 6 application 3 qualified and 3 did not for the position. Mayor Hight recommend to the Council to hire James Conner for the Part Time Fire Chief position.

Council Member Littleton moved to hire James Conner as the part time fire chief. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight stated that April Moon is want to sale 10 acres for the park. She is just wanting appraised value of \$99,000.00.

Kyle Porter stated he has 5 acres that he would sale to the Town for the park.

Mayor Hight and the Council tabled the land until next council meeting.

Department Heads

Chief Barnett reported he has Randolph Montoya wanting to be a reserve officer. He stated he has to make sure of his age.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve Randolph Montoya as a reserve officer pending age. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

Chief Barnett reported they have taken all the equipment off the Dodge Chargers and will be putting them up for sale at the Town Hall.

Josh Parker with the Fire department reported that they had to people in training and that the Drill Field will be inspected to see what needed to be done for the Fire department to start having training classes there.

Josh Parker gave his concerns to the Council about the new hire for the Fire Chief and him not leaving in Thorsby.

Terry Jackson was out of Town.

Crystal Smith Town Clerk reminded the Council for the Swedish Fest tree planting at Richard Wood Park on July 26th at 6:30 p.m.

Mayor Hight recognized Mark Hamm.

Mark Hamm asked if the Town could contact someone with the Dollar General about cutting the grass.

Randolph Montoya stated he would be leaving the Fire department.

Mayor Hight reported they had the final walk through with the storm shelter on July 9th and it is ready for use if needed.

Mark Hamm asked where the storm shelter was. Mayor Hight stated it's at Sam Bentley Park, Hamm also asked would there be signs put up for the storm shelter.

Mayor Hight stated that would be a good idea and the Town could do that.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins moved to adjourn. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

	Robert Hight Mayor
ATTEST:	
Town Clerk	